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  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

CLUBHOUSE  

303-361-9091 
Shooting Hours 7:30am - Sunset   

7days a week 

The Aurora Gun Club is affiliated with: 

 

Amateur Trap Association (ATA) 

CMP Affiliated 

Colorado State Trap Association 

(CSTA) 

National Muzzle Loading Rifle           

Association 

National Rifle Association (NRA) 

Practical Shooting Association (PSAC) 

United States Practical Shooting     

Association 

AURORA GUN CLUB 

www.auroragunclub.com 

 

Tom Desmond ‘22 - President 

president@auroragunclub.com 

  

Chris Baker ’24 - 1st VP Membership 

membership@auroragunclub.com 

720-936-4218 

 

David Faingold ’23  -  2nd VP Maintenance 

maintenance@auroragunclub.com 

303-883-4144 

 

TBD - Secretary 

secretary@auroragunclub.com 

 

Loren Kohler ’24 - Treasurer 

treasurer@auroragunclub.com  

 720-670-7579 

 

Emmanuel Boyd ’22 303-360-0645 

Mel Caraway ‘22 720-394-8539 

Ron Dobbs ‘23  720-281-9766 

Dave Hay ‘24  720-839-0325 

  

Board Email:  board@auroragunclub.com 

 

Weekend  

Clubhouse Hours 

 9am - 1pm 

If the forecast high is 40 degrees or less,      
the clubhouse will be closed.  Call first if the 

weather is bad. 
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    DISCIPLINE CHAIR CONTACTS       

                                 
 

   AGC PERSONNEL & CONTACTS 
 

ATA 
Loren Kohler, 720-670-7579 
Mark Taylor, 720-951-2711  
  

ARCHERY 
Greg Sether, 720-469-6364 

CENTER FIRE BR 
Harold Lee, 303-340-8811  

Terry Humbargar, 303-671-9592 

CMP 

Rob Lucernoni, 303-809-0705 
Rob Spurrier, 720-480-3132 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT 
Bill Edick, 720-218-1871  
Stan Gladych, 303-319-3975 

COWBOY SILHOUETTE 
Mike Benskin, 303-680-3719 
Marty Donota, 303-287-9255 
 

MAGNUM HANDGUN 
Emmanuel Boyd, 303-360-0645 
Bob Steil, 303-368-8247 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BR 
Paul Lundberg, 720-789-1201  

Willie Chatman, 915-731-7405 

MILITARY RIFLE/PISTOL 
Bill Chin, 303-841-2168  

Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

Randy Still, 303-359-6767 

MUZZLE LOADER  
Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

Rachael Elias, 720-936-4216 

NRA ACTION PISTOL 
Bob Daneker 

agcnraactionpistol@gmail.com 

Dietrich Whitesides, 720-447-2969 

NRA SILHOUETTE 
Dave Bonner, 303-981-5652 

Michael Ehr, 303-886-5169 

PSAC 

Matthew Hess, 303-815-6488  

Roger Briden, 303-402-0682 

TRAP (MONTHLY) 
Richard Dimisko, 303-241-5023 

TRAP (WEEKDAYS) 
Sonny Young, 303-916-0731 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Nicole Quiring, 720-662-7589 
auroragunclub@q.com 

CARETAKER 

Richard Parker, 720-771–7586 

caretaker@auroragunclub.com 

CHIEF RANGE OFFICER 
Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

chiefrangeofficer@auroragunclub.com 

CLUBHOUSE MANAGER 
Faith Gillard 

agcclubhouse@gmail.com  

ELECTION CHAIRMAN 
Dave Carriker, 303-798-3471 

MAINTENANCE ASSISTANT 
John Price, 303-725-1140 

PERSONNEL 

Tom Desmond, tadivmail@gmail.com 

Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

WEB PAGE 
Refugio Silva, 720-273-2918 

mailto:maintenance@auroragunclub.com
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES 4/12/2022 

Meeting called to order at 7pm by President Tom Desmond 

Present: Boyd, Desmond, Kohler, Baker, Dobbs, Hay, and Faingold 

Excused absence – Caraway – Proxy goes to Dobbs 

I.  CALL TO ORDER 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

II.  AGENDA 

4.12.2022 a. Motion to approve revised agenda – Remove Mel Caraway and Dave Dixon from Old Business – Clubhouse 

Renovation Status and replacing presenter with President, Tom Desmond 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

III. MINUTES 

4.12.2022 b.  Motion to approve minutes from 3/8/2022 BOD meeting 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

IV. MEMBERS FORUM 

Harold Lee – Harold said he would like to thank Nicole for a good job in reporting the minutes in the last meeting and getting 

the information correct.   

Mike Benskin – Mike said he got approval to get a quote for new silhouette targets at the February board meeting.  The guy 

he talked to was less than Mike can get them anywhere else but advised Mike to wait 4 – 6 months until the cost of steel 

goes down.  

Rich Dimisko – Rich said the club has been buying clay targets from White Flyer for a while.  He received an email from 

White Flyer indicating that due to the cost of materials and fuel, clay targets will go up in May to about $1.60 per case and 

the club’s next order will be impacted so we need to be prepared for the increase.  Dave Hay asked if they would deliver less 

than a full trailer and Rich said the cost is better to buy in volume.  The club currently has 2 price tiers for trap - $4.50 on 

weekends and $5.00 on weekdays and it was discussed moving to a single tier price of $5.00 every day.  It was discussed 

and decided it would be a good to have only a single tier price for trap.  Tom Desmond said the price increase would not go 

into effect until June 1, 2022, to allow for proper notification to go out to membership in the May newsletter.  Bill Branowitzer 

asked if the supply of birds is good until December/January then why not wait until January to do a price increase.  The price 

increase will be discussed again at the May meeting.  

Dave Bonner – Dave said he had concerns last month about the trap personnel hours verses what the club is bringing in and 

wanted to know if anyone had looked at it.  David Faingold said there was not a lot of activity over the last 2 weeks with 

about 20 coins sold during that time.  Dave B. said if the trap kids are making minimum wage, then the club is only making a 

profit of $2.50.  Dave B. thinks we should conserve what we have and look where we can save money and also asked about 

Sonny’s wages and how they are allocated.  Tom Desmond said that trap makes money every year.  It was said we should 

include a line item for trap on the financials to help people understand.  Rich Dimisko said that the trap personnel do more for 

the club than only trap like setting up tables for meeting, cleaning up around the club, emptying trash cans, watering the  

saplings, etc. and their wages only hit trap profit.  Tom Desmond said their wages are paid against the trap account in the  
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payroll system and it may be difficult to allocate some of their wages elsewhere in the financials.  Bill Branowitzer asked 

about rifle and pistol disciplines, and what they are bringing in compared to what goes out for trophies.  Loren said they   

allocate cost for targets and trophies and YTD we spent $37 on awards/trophies because there has not been a lot going on 

yet this time of year.  Chris Baker said if it’s a reasonable discipline expense then he does not think we should nitpick every 

penny unless trap is way out of line. 

Bob Smith – Bob said he has been trying to shoot lately and getting over the bridge has been a challenge because part of it 

has been in the creek.  He would be willing to fix the bridges with some help.  Dave Hay said we can extend the stringers on 

each end and raise the height of the bridge on the banks.  Tom Desmond asked David Faingold to add an action item to fix 

the bridge at the work party.  Some of the members may get together to fix the bridge sooner.   

Matthew Hess – Matthew said a few band-aids were used from one of the first aid kits at his last match and asked if anyone 

tracks that or replenishes.  Chris Baker said there would be a meeting in a few weeks to discuss the first aid kits.  

V. OLD BUSINESS 

Financial Report — Treasurer, Loren Kohler - March revenues were $46,306 and our expenses were $28,242 with a gain of 

$18,064. Our YTD revenue is $91,239 and our YTD expenses are $69,197 with a gain of $22,042.  Account balances: 

Chase Checking Account $74,290; Chase Payroll Account $9,564 and Chase Savings Account $461,977; Bank of the West 

Money market account $208,547.  

 

Maintenance Update – 2nd VP of Maintenance, David Faingold – David said the weeds were sprayed with Pre-Emergent 

recently and railroad ties had been purchased for the silhouette range but he and Richard Parker need assistance getting 

them off the truck.  He also said there was a survey crew that went along the south side of the property.  David called the 

guy that was in charge and he said he could not tell him who he was working for, for confidentiality reasons.  David ordered 

the front loader for the work party and they are coming out on April 28th and 29th to do work in the berms.  Nicole asked   

David if he wanted lunch for the work party and David said yes.  Tom Desmond also mentioned that the copier in the       

education trailer office is getting old and has had a lot of issues lately.  He said Nicole looked at getting the club a new copy 

machine.  The quote included a lease option for $75/month ($25 for the equipment and $50 for maintenance/toner) or to 

purchase the machine for $3,700 plus $50/month for maintenance/toner.  Dave Bonner offered to look at the copy machine 

during the meeting and repair if he can.   

4.12.2022 c.  Motion to lease the new copy machine if Dave Bonner is unable to get the current machine working this   

evening after the meeting 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

WWII Shoot – Trap Assistant, Logan Trujillo – Logan said he was able to get a lot of answers to the questions from the 

March meeting.  He would like to hold the shoot on May 22 at 9:00 am and charge a fee of $10 per guest.  He thinks there 

will be about 15 people at most.  He would like to do paper targets and he will get them.  Logan asked if we have stands he 

can use.  Chris Baker said to talk to the disciplines to get some stands and then offered Logan to use the muzzle loader  

target stands if he would like to. Logan said he may need about a dozen or so.  Pete Benoit is Logan’s sponsor, and he will 

be there to RO for the shoot.  Tom Desmond asked Logan how many targets per person and Logan said 1.   

4.12.2022 d.  Motion to approve WWII event as scheduled 

Motion seconded and passed 
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Clubhouse Renovation Status – President, Tom Desmond – Tom indicated that Mel Caraway and the contractor were     

unable to attend the meeting so he would provide the update.  He said Mel would like to designate member, Dave Leiker as 

the project lead for the renovation due to Mel’s health.  Mel forwarded an email update from the contractor to the board.  The 

email indicated that the contractor has an accepted set of plans with the city.  He spoke to Stanley Turner with the county 

and he assured him that they were going to push this through as quickly as possible.  The contractor also said that none of 

the renovation is structural except the women’s bathroom and once the underground plumbing was inspected it can be   

covered by concrete and framing can take place.  The concrete will take 28 days to cure and once that is done the Ninja 

flooring can be done.  Bill Branowitzer asked it they were going to install a water dispenser and Tom Desmond said yes with 

a bottle filter.  Tom Meisheid asked what the time span was for the permits.  Tom Foster then asked if we need to go       

another month and have not seen the guy and what the plan of action is.  Tom Desmond said the contractor will have a crew 

out later this week to clean up some stuff and the dumpster will be dropped off.  Members were curious what the hold up 

has been and Tom Desmond said primarily the permits.  Paul Fields asked how much money has been given to the        

contractor and Tom Desmond said around $100,000.  Jim Ashmore said that Tom Desmond needs to step up as the     

President and take charge of the situation to get it done.  Bob Smith said the whole process seems like nothing but       

promises.  Tom Desmond said he is not happy with it either.  Bob Smith said the contractor would have people out the    

following week and no one has been out after the last meeting and that the contractor is just stringing us along.  Tom     

Desmond said that the board has spoken with Nick Norman and he would not advise the board to sue the contractor due to 

the contractual agreement with the contractor for delays.  Jim Ashmore asked what is being done. Tom Desmond said that 

an arbitrator will just tell him to finish up the job.  Spud Renzelman said he’s confused about the permitting and asked if it 

was in the process and do we know what has been issued.  Tom Desmond said all the documents have been submitted to 

the county and the hold up is the plumbing document had too many edits.  Dave Hay asked who Stanley Turner was and 

Tom Desmond said he’s an employee with the county.  Spud Renzelman asked Jim Ashmore to talk to the County        

Commissioner and Jim agreed.  Spud then asked if once we get the permits will it be done in 30 days and Tom Desmond 

said no more like 45 days.  Paul Fields said he was going to say something that will not sit right with the board but he feels 

that some of the board members feel that the club’s money is their money to spend.  Chris Baker said the building is old and 

everything was out of code.  The club has asked for members help in the past and the work performed was also out of code 

and done without permits.  Paul then asked why the board had to go to a company in Pennsylvania for the 100 yd range 

covers and why they didn’t ask the club members for help with the renovation?  Paul also asked who looked into the      

company used for the 100 yd range.  Bob Smith said that David Faingold said he was shopping around for quotes for the 

100 yd range cover.  David Faingold said he is always diligent when looking at vendors and he was told to look for someone 

that was licensed, bonded and insured.  He was completely unaware of the fees that SEMSWA would charge for             

engineering reports, permits and inspections that were added to the bill and we had to build the structure according to 

SEMSWA guidelines.  David Faingold went by the book and has nothing to regret.  Willie Chatman said he has bit his 

tongue and the clubhouse could be half done by now.  Willie said he sent an email to Tom Desmond at 7:00 am the morning 

after the last board meeting and Tom told him to email the Treasurer and 1st VP.  Willie sent them an email about a friend 

that he knows that could help get a portion of the club’s money back and work on the clubhouse.  He said his friend asked 

about it and 2 weeks had gone by and he had not heard anything back from his email.  Willie is upset because he went out 

of his way to help and never heard back, and said we will probably get another letter from the contractor in a month with  

another explanation as to why nothing has been done.   

 

2022 New Membership Update – Administrative Assistant, Nicole Quiring – Nicole said we have orientations coming up this 

Saturday at 9 am, 10:30 am and noon for 21 new members and spouses.  Waiting on paperwork for 4 people and we have 8 

people need an orientation in May/June. All spots have been filled and we made it through 230 on the wait list.  
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VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Incident Report – President, Tom Desmond – No reports this month.  

Board Member Opening – President, Tom Desmond – Tom said that one bio was submitted for the board opening after the 
newsletter announcement from Dietrich Whitesides.  Dietrich was unable to attend the meeting due to a family engagement.  
Tom read the bio out loud “I have been a member of the ACG since 1990, and I have served one term on the AGC Board of 
Directors. I am seeking reelection to another term. During my first term we refurbished and upgraded the Club’s first aid kits, 
purchased and installed coin-operated trap machines, repaved and improved the parking lot, and   began the remodeling of 
the clubhouse.  I am a veteran of the U.S. Marine Corps and the Indiana Army Reserve National Guard. Shooting comes 
naturally to me, first as an   Indiana farm boy, then as a serviceman, and now for recreation. I recognize the importance of a 
safe place to practice our chosen activity. My interests span high-power rifle, muzzle loading, and handgun. I mostly shoot 
NRA Action Pistol and compete in the discipline locally, regionally, and nationally.”  Spud Renzelman asked why we need to 
fill the open spot and Tom D. said it is so we have an odd number if a tiebreaker is needed.  Chris Baker said to the board to 
think about who could be the new secretary.  Dave Hay said that a member could even be the secretary and read through 
4.2 and 4.6 of the bylaws and later said he was wrong and it must be a board member.  
4.12.2022 e. Motion to accept Dietrich Whitesides to fill the open board position 

Motion seconded and passed 7 to 1, Dave Hay abstained 

 

2022 Elections – Election Chairman, Dave Carriker – Dave said we are having an annual meeting and election first Sunday 

in October.  We need to vote in 3 existing board members or need new members to run and ask that people turn in their 

bios by August.   He will get the notice from Nicole and post it in a few local places at the club. Chris Baker reminded      

everyone that we will not shut down the range for the annual meeting. 

Review May Calendar – Nicole Quiring reviewed the May calendar and added the WWII Shoot to the calendar on May 22. 

 

Note: Dave Bonner announced at the meeting that he repaired the copy machine. 

 

VII. BOARD ROUND TABLE 

 

Loren Kohler – Loren asked Matthew Hess if he had a PSAC match in March.  Matthew replied that he did not and it was 

canceled due to weather and the last match they held before April was in November/December.  

 

Dave Hay – Dave would like to re-address the PSAC Conex container.  David Faingold thought the location may be in the 

way of the trap birds delivery truck and suggested moving it closer to the archery range.  There will need to be railroad ties 

under it for added support.  Tom D. asked Matthew to show them where he wants to put it.  Dave Hay said he also saw 

some members using the bottled water from the cooler to fill the coffee pots instead of filling up from the large water        

dispense.  Tom D. said if members use the bottled water then they should be paying for it.   

 

VIII. RECESS & ADJOURNMENT  

 

No session 

 

IX.  EXECUTIVE SESSION - The executive session is for employee related issues only.  
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Announcements  

Important Announcement to Members 

Beginning with 2023 AGC Renewals, all members will be 

required to keep their NRA membership up to date for the 

entire current renewal year and not to expire prior to 

12/31/23.  Please keep this in mind when renewing your NRA 

membership this year. 

Financial Review Assistance 

The board is looking for a few members to review the 

club’s financials for 2021.  A date/time will be determined 

at a later date, but if you would be interested, please email 

AGC Treasurer, Loren Kohler at                                  

treasurer@auroragunclub.com. 

Thank you! 

Monthly Member Trap Shoot Info 

I wanted to thank Jack R., Mike R., and Ted O. for coming out to participate in the April shoot.  As I mentioned before, until 
we can get back on track with our normal monthly shoots, we will hold these more as "targets only" with a few bonus birds 
thrown in for free rounds of trap.   We'll hold the next get-together on May 22 starting at 9:00 AM and I hope we get a few 
more members coming out. 
 
I attended the April AGC meeting and discussed the issue of rising prices for clay targets.  White Flyer targets has indicated 
the cost of targets will be increasing in May by $1.60 per case of 135 birds.  Also, if the price of fuel remains at high levels, 
transportations costs will also increase.  While we are fairly well set on targets at this time, I proposed we set our cost of   
targets to a $5.00 single price for members.  I think we will also need to address the price for non-members and move to 
$8.00.  I will talk with Loren to get his opinion on raising targets for his ATA shooters to see if he wants to raise ATA target 
prices mid-season.  I checked some local ranges and their prices are as follows for 25 birds: 
 
Golden Gun Club:  Members - $7.00 / Non-Members - $9.00 
Colorado Clays:  $7.50    
Family Shooting Center:  $8.75 
 
Keep in mind that members can purchase 10 cards or tokens for $50 and get the 11th round free, which makes the cost 
$4.55 per round. 
 
At the meeting, an AGC member commented that the wages for trap personnel were basically making the overall trap      
operation unprofitable.  I countered that trap personnel do more than just tend to trap - they also empty trashcans, sweep the 
clubhouse, water the saplings that we planted a couple years ago, set up the tables and chairs for meetings, etc.  For a 
small club it would not be feasible to try to separate their trap wages to overall club expenses.  Along the line of trap         
operations, I want to point out that in the last 15 years, AGC has benefitted from hiring a contractor to reclaim lead from the 
trap fields.  Of 2 lead reclamations, and I would have to go through club records for exact dates and amounts, in 2007 AGC 
received $97,000 and in 2015 AGC received another $21,000 as our portion of the recovery.  These recovery payments 
went directly to the AGC general fund.  I do not recall any other discipline reclaiming lead.  
 
Please feel free to let me know if any questions or comments or corrections.  I appreciate the involvement and support of 
AGC members not only for trap, but for the club as a whole. 

 
Rich Dimisko 
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Announcements Continued 

Trap Assistant Job Opening 

The Aurora Gun Club is looking to fill the following part-time position.  Applicants should be mature persons 

and can include – AGC members or spouses; family, or friends of AGC members through referrals. 

TRAP ASSISTANT (2 job openings) – The Trap Assistant position is an entry-level position and will assist 

with the operation of the Trap Program. 

Duties and Responsibilities Include: 

• To maintain the operation of the trap ranges to include; 

 Operating the trap Machines. 

 Turn off turrets when no one is shooting. 

 Filling the trap machines, reload trap houses 

 Scoring rounds of trap 

 Take inventory of all clay boxes. 

• To ensure the trap lines areas are clean and serviceable. 

• To ensure the clubhouse is clean, sweep the patio, (including wipe down outdoor tables, and 

benches, etc). 

• To empty the trash cans throughout the facility. 

• To perform any other duties assigned by a supervisor. 
 

Experience & Requirements: 

• Excellent customer service. 

• Ability to communicate effectively and courteously with AGC Members. 

• Ability to lift 50 pounds safely. 

• 16 years of age or older preferred with a driver’s license. 

• No previous experience required. 

Schedule: 

• Saturday and/or Sunday Shift(s) 

• 9:00 am – 1:00 pm (4 – 6 hours per shift, weather permitting) 

Pay:  $13.00/hour 

 

If you or someone you referred are interested in applying for this position, please email your resume or  

letter of interest to agcjobs@auroragunclub.com. 

mailto:agcjobs@auroragunclub.com
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200-Yard Military Rifle Match - 04/02/22 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our next match will be on Saturday, May 7th at 9:00 am.  Sight in and practice will begin at 7:30 am.  We will also have a 

Military Pistol after our rifle match. 

Thanks to Steve, Randy and Terry for running our last match.   

See you in May. 

Bill Chin 303-931-6000          Steve Chagolla 303-887-9628            Randy Still 303-338-9408 

Master Class Rifle Score  Expert Rifle Score 

1st    Harold Lee 03/A3 SPR. 200-11X  1st    Pete Chronis M1 Garand 186 

2nd   Terry Hostetler M1 Garand 200-5X  2nd   Bill Mallison M1 Garand 183-1X 

3rd    Steve Chagolla 03/A3 SPR. 192-3X  3rd    Manny Boyd M1 Garand 118 

4th    Tom Foster 03/A3 SPR. 192-2X     

       
Distinguished Rifle Score  Sniper (Orig.) Rifle Score 

1st    Martin Tuck 03/A3 SPR. 197-6X  1st    Terry Hostetler 03/A4 SPR. 162-2X 

2nd   Caroll Smith 03/A3 SPR. 195-3X     

3rd    Dave Hay 03/A3 SPR. 191-3X  Sniper (Modif.) Rifle Score 

4th    Pete Benoit M1 Carbine 190-1X  1st    Harold Lee 03/A3 SPR. 183-7X 

    2nd   Randy Still K31 Swiss 174-4X 

    3rd    Tom Foster 96 Swede 172-3X 

       

Muzzle Loader 

This month for our rifle match, 11 shooters came out for a 20 shot match on the silhouette range. 
 
The top scores were: 
 

Rachael Elias 12 
Chris Baker (winning the shoot off) 11 
Scott Turnage (losing the shoot off) 11 
Ron Mann 10 
Jim Jeffreys 6 

 
The rest were Ron Juarez, Tom Schulz, Doug Adolf, Pat Quinn, Leroy Arntson, and Henry Bielinski. 
 
Next month we will have a rifle and pistol match. 
 
Chris Baker 
720-936-4218 



Match Results Continued 
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April Cowboy Shoot 

The weather gave us a little break on Wednesday April 20 so that we were able to hold our monthly Cowboy Shoot.  The sun was out 

all morning which helped tame the gusty winds.  Congratulations to Bijou Blade and Rafe Greystone on shooting a clean match. We 

had a great turnout and a big thank you for all your help in setting up and tearing down our stages. We started scoring five stages each 

month and then shooting a sixth stage that is a little more out of the norm that is scored separately.  If anyone has a FUN stage that 

they shot and would like to share it with the Cottonwood Draw Gunslingers just let one of us know and we will use it at one of our 

matches. If you want to shoot a special stage other than the FUN stage, please forward what you would like to shoot and we will use 

your ideas in the near future.  I am hoping that warmer weather, without wind, will be here for our May 11 shoot at the Aurora Gun 

Club.  All pictures and scores will be posted on our website: http://cottonwooddrawgunslingers.com/ whenever you want to view them.   

Happy Trails and see you down the road, Jinglebob Gerri, Badger, Hellfire Henry and Diamond Curly. 

 

MAIN MATCH  

 

 

 

 

 

 

FUN STAGE 

 

1. 127.20 - MAKER-WRIGHT   7. 226.37 - JINGLEBOB GERRI  

2. 147.30 - BADGER   8. 232.10 - SOUTH PARK SLIM  

3. 149.59 - BIJOU BLADE   9. 268.63 - FLAGGSTAFF FOX  

4. 156.09 - STUMBLEWEED   10. 288.95 - DIAMOND CURLY  

5. 183.04 - RAFE GREYSTONE   11. 290.52 - TURTLE CREEK MURRAY  

6. 192.00 - JW BONES   12. 323.59 - LUCIOUSE LOARALEI  

1. 16.39 - BADGER     7. 37.30 - STUMBLEWEED  

2. 22.74 - JW BONES     8. 45.16 - TURTLE CREEK MURRAY  

3. 24.65 - BIJOU BLADE   9. 47.43 - FLAGGSTAFF FOX  

4. 25.34 - MAKER-WRIGHT    10. 60.10 - DIAMONG CURLY  

5. 27.90 - RAFE GREYSTONE   11. 61.95 - LUCIOUS LORALEI  

6. 31.82 - JINGLEBOB GERRI   12. 72.66 - SOUTH PARK SLIM   

http://cottonwooddrawgunslingers.com/


Military Bolt Action Bench Rest Match 3/27/22 

We had a good turn out for the first match of the year with 5 shooters. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our next match will be 4/24/22.   We hope to see you then. 

First Relay for Group   Second Relay for Score  

Place Rifle Score  Place Rifle Score 

1st    Harold Lee 1903 A3 .639  1st   Tom Foster K-31 50 2x 

2nd   Tom Foster K-31 1.606  1st   Harold Lee 1903 A3 50 2x 

3rd    Dave Hay 1903 2.01  2nd  Terry Humbargar Swede 96 47 

    3rd   Willie Chatman 1903 A3 44 1x 

       

Second Relay for Group   Third Relay for Score  

Place Rifle Score  Place Rifle Score 

1st   Tom Foster K-31 .969  1st   Harold Lee 1903 A3 49 3x 

2nd  Harold Lee 1903 A3 2.152  2nd  Dave Hay 1903 A3 48 1x 

3rd   Terry Humbargar Swede 96 2.215  3rd   Willie Chatman 1903 A3 46 1x 

       

       

 Overall Scores   First Relay for Score 

Place Rifle Score  Harold Lee - 148 7x   

1st   Harold Lee 1903 A3 49-2x  Tom Foster - 145 3x   

2nd  Terry Humbargar Swede 96 49 1x  Terry Humbargar - 141 2x   

3rd   Tom Foster K-31 48 1x  Willie Chatman - 136 2x   

    Dave Hay - 132 1x   

Match Results Continued 

 

         Volume 22  Issue  5  May  2022  Page  11 

 



 
 
 
 
 

The Swap Meet is coming up on Saturday, June 25th.  
 

It’s time to dig out the items you want to sell! 

For Sale 

 
Ruger New Model Blackhawk revolver Cylinder   44 mag   blue steel     $75.00 
 
Contact:   Steve Artzer at scalzada@comcast.net or 720-216-2072 
 
 

 

• Creedmoor Sports Hardback jacket, size 40, green with silver back - $150 
• Timney AR15 Trigger 4lb curved with capture pins - $125 
• CMC AR15 Two Stage Trigger, 1-3lb, curved, new - $200 
• Hiperfire Competition AR15 trigger - $200 
• Winchester Super Target powder - 8lb - $200 
• Winchester Large Rifle primers (900) - $75 
 

Contact:    Matthew Hess at mhess.2011@gmail.com or 303-815-6488 (cell, text) 
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Newsletter Submission   
Newsletter submission deadline is on or before the 20th of each month by NOON. 

  You may mail, or email it to Nicole Quiring, Administrative Assistant 
P.O. Box 4038, Parker, CO  80134 

Phone: 720-662-7589   or    Email: AuroraGunClub@q.com 

Calendar of Events 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

Work Parties:   September 24th 

Swap Meets:   June 25th & October 1st 

Summer BBQ:   July 30th 

Election & Annual Meeting:   October 2nd 
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Date Day Event Location Contact Person 

5/1 Sunday 7:00 am - PSAC Berms 2 - 6 Matt Hess 

  10:00 am - Muzzle Loader Rifle 100-yard Chris Baker 

5/7 Saturday 7:30 am - 200-yd Military Rifle Match 200-yard Bill Chin 

  10:30 am - Military Pistol Magnum Bill Chin 

5/8 Sunday 10:00 am - Muzzle Loader Pistol Silhouette Chris Baker 

5/10 Tuesday 7:00 pm - Board of Directors Meeting Education Trailer  

5/11 Wednesday 8:00 am - Cowboy Action Shoot Berms 2 & 3 Bill Edick 

5/14 Saturday 7:30 am - NRA Action Pistol Berms 2, 6, 7 Bob Daneker  

  9:00 am - CMP 100-yard Rob Lucernoni 

5/15 Sunday 8:00 am - ATA Trap Trap Loren Kohler 

  9:30 am - Magnum Handgun MGP Emmanuel Boyd 

5/20 Friday Noon:  Newsletter Submission Deadline - Submit on or before the 20th.    Nicole Quiring 

5/21 Saturday 8:00 am - Pistol Cartridge Lever Action Silhouette Mike Benskin 

  9:00 am - Rimfire Bench Rest  100-yard Harold Lee 

5/22 Sunday 7:30 am - NRA Silhouette Dave Bonner 

  9:00 am - AGC Monthly Trap Trap 2 Rich Dimisko 

  9:00 am - WWII Shoot 100-yard Logan Trujillo 

5/28 Saturday 8:00 am - Smallbore Lever Action Silhouette Mike Benskin 

5/29 Sunday 7:30 am - NRA Silhouette Dave Bonner 

  9:00 am - Military Bolt Action Bench Rest 100-yard Paul Lundberg 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
7:00 am PSAC     

#2-6 

 

10:00 am Muzzle 

Loader Rifle 100 yd 

2 3 4 
 

5 6 7 
7:30 am 200-yd 

Military Rifle 

 

10:00 am Military 

Pistol Magnum 
 

 

8 
 

10:00 am Muzzle 

Loader Pistol    

Silhouette 

9 10 

 

 

 
7:00 pm  

Board Meeting 

11 
8:00 am Cowboy 

Action Shoot        

#2 & 3 

 
 

12 13 14 
7:30 am NRA   

Action Pistol #2,6,7 

 

8:00 am CMP 

100yd 

15 
 

8:00 am ATA Trap 

 

9:30 am Magnum 

Handgun 

 

16 17 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

18 
 
 

19 20 

 

 

 

 
Newsletter Deadline 

21 
8:00 am Pistol  

Cartridge Lever 

Action Silhouette  

 

9:00 am Rimfire 

Bench Rest 100yd 

22 
7:30 am NRA Silhouette 

 

9:00 am AGC Monthly 

Trap (Trap 2) 

 

9:00 am WWII Shoot 

100-yd  

23 24 25 
 

26 

 

 

 
 

27 28 
 

8:00 am Smallbore 

Lever Action     

Silhouette  

29 
7:30 am NRA   

Silhouette 

 

9:00 am Military 

Bolt Action BR  

100yd 

30 31     

May 2022 
Trap services are available every day from 9:00am - 1:00pm, weather permitting. 


